## **Anderson Chanel**

Subject:

FW: Proposal and requests for N17 Lounge 'Pride of Tottenham

From: J'Niche M.Mpala MUFWANKOLO

**Sent:** 02 September 2016 12:17

To: Barrett Daliah

Cc: Mark.L.Greaves@met.pnn.police.uk

Subject: Proposal and requests for N17 Lounge 'Pride of Tottenham

Dear Madam, dear Sir,

I refer to my interview with Ms Barret in regards with the prevention of public nuisance at the N17 Lounge- Pride of Tottenham.

I understand the frustration that this has caused to my nearby neighbours coming from customers while leaving the premises, or those standing outside because they have been refused entry and hanging around.

Putting myself to my neighbours position, I sincerely would to apologise.

It is not commode to see at an early hour of the morning, and this outside your window, door, or your residence, people shouting, screaming, laughing, talking loud, playing music for their car, pressing horns of vehicles or arguing. This kind of attitude is unacceptable, intolerable and out of good image within community or society.

It has come out that most of them are doing this behaviour intentionally to spoil image of the business and to to give a bad reputation to me and my Entreprise.

Dear Madam, Dear Sir,

I have been a Justices licensee in the London Borough of Haringey since 1994.

I have operate "The Rose and Crown Pub" at 344 High Road, Tottenham N15-4BN,

"The Savannah Night Club" formerly "Charlie Brown" at the same address with a capacity of 500 heads,

Also, on Saint Loy's N17, I was a licensee of the African Queen Restaurant.

I have operate the said businesses within the Borough with no complaints, exercising my best near Miss Charlotte Small, Geoff Parker, and others, of the licensing police authorities side, or Mrs Silverio for the borough side (Trading Standards).

I have works jointly with the Haringey building control ( late Mr Riner, or Mr Chennier) to comply with requirements.

When I approached you, Madam, requesting a licence to be granted to the pride of Tottenham then called Savannahs Pleasures, conditions was imposed to the license and I exercised my best to comply with requirements imposed, and this license was granted till 2am Friday Saturday and Sunday.

During the Riot, I have massively assisted the police to arrest rioters in Haringey with my 16 cctv cameras.

The Police collected my hard drives that had a 6 months recording capacity.

I was invited to the House of common selected committee with Theresa May and David Lammy to express about what I went through. My cctv hard drive was kept then by Scotland Yard to obtain evidence to arrest rioters who promoted crime and disorder within the community.

In the David Lammy's book, 3 chapters are describing me and what I went through.

Dear Madam, Dear Sir,

After this period of the Riot, I requested that my licence be extended from 2am to 4am.

This was granted.

After crossing a troubled period of life, I made a mistake to accept Congolese promoters to use my venue.

This people has come with an unacceptable attitudes, as I described on top of this letter.

They didn't want to listen when asking them to keep quiet to respect neighbours.

Their response to this request was simply: " we are in the street and you have nothing to tell us".

Cctv that I have here will show that even after operating hours, and door closed completely, they will hang outside not whiling to go home, shouting talking or playing loud music from cars.

This has push neighbours to think that maybe music is coming from my venue.

As I said overleaf, accept my apologies as responsible of the venue, even if it is not coming directly from me.

To show my good intentions, Madam, Sir, I am approaching you with proposals.

To increase effective of door supervisors from 2 to 6 at nights and 2 on Spurs home games,

And To use the gate exit to let them out on a reduce number at a time was a supervisor.

Bearing in mind that my aim is to comply with the licensing objectives, and if this proposal still a capital point of fearing nuisances to occur again, I will sincerely and in all honesty, this for the respect of my neighbours, for the image of my business and the community, request that my licence be restricted to 12 am seven days a week. Also, I would like to request a meeting with my neighbours and yourself to the Pride of Tottenham, to apologise to what they have gone through, and to keep a good neighbourhood relationship in the future for the wellbeing of the community.

Could I please request to you to organise it if possible and let me know of your availability.

Accept my respectful considerations Madam, Sir. Your sincerely Mr Mpala Mufwankolo Aka Mr Niche JUAMI.

Envoyé de mon iPhone

Le 28 août 2016 à 14:47, Barrett Daliah < Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk > a écrit :

Hello Mr Mufwankola You need to have cctv operating in order yo comply with the conditions of the licence.

Please be advised you must have this rectified in a matter of days.
Regards
Daliah Barrett

Sent from Divide managed by MobileIron

On 28 Aug 2016 14:40:31, "Mark.i..Greaves@met.pnn.police.uk" < Mark.i..Greaves@met.pnn.police.uk > wrote:

Hi Mpala

As discussed today on the telephone you are returning the 2 Terabyte CCTV system to the manufacturer as it is apparently faulty and cannot be programmed to save CCTV footage for more than 9 days. This system takes 12 cameras. You are replacing it with your previous 1 terabyte system that only takes 6 cameras until the new system is repaired and reprogrammed. You told me that the cameras covering the outside of the venue will no longer be plugged into the hard drive and so no recordings will be available of activities outside your venue. Obviously should there be further complaints of anti-social behaviour outside your venue the lack of CCTV footage would make disproving it more difficult.

Regards

Mark

Mark Greaves PC 164YR Licensing / CPDA / Crime Prevention Haringey Borough Police Tel: 020 3276 0150 07766 161877

This Message is Restricted/Confidential If Printed please remember to dispose of as Confidential Waste